	UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX



	ETHICS COMMITTEE



	8 MARCH 2007

	(2.00 pm – 4.00 pm)


	MINUTES



	Chair
	Professor Massara, Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Research and Business Development)

	Present
	Ms Akinde, Professor Busfield, Mr Donaldson, Mr Doughty, Professor Green, Professor Pudney, Professor Roberson (for Professor Russo), Ms Stevens, Mr Stock, Mr Watt (for Dr Michalowski)

	Apologies
	Dr Michalowski, Dr Pevalin, Professor Pretty, Professor Russo

	Secretary
	Ms Manning-Press, Research Governance and Planning Manager


Agenda
Item
	1
	CORRESPONDENCE AND ANNOUNCEMENTS
	

	
	
	

	
	Noted
	The Chair welcomed Professor Roberson who was attending in Professor Russo’s absence and Mr Watt who was attending in Dr Michalowski’s absence.
	01/07

	
	
	
	

	2
	STARRING OF AGENDA ITEMS
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Noted
	The following item was starred for discussion in addition to those indicated on the agenda:
	02/07

	
	
	· 9: Any Other Business
	

	
	
	The unstarred items of the agenda were then deemed to have been received or noted and approved by Ethics Committee as appropriate.
	03/07

	
	
	
	

	3
	MINUTES
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Approved
	The Minutes of the meeting held on 11 May 2006 were signed as a correct record.
	04/07

	
	
	

	4
	MATTERS ARISING
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Noted
	Following receipt of additional information, Professor Massara had reconsidered the following applications and taken Chair’s action to approve them:
1. Ms Eleni Loupou (Centre for Psychoanalytic Studies) - The impact of adolescent pupil’s verbal and non-verbal behaviour on staff in a special education setting.

2. Dr Lynne Pettinger (Department of Sociology) - Informal Work, Creative Work:  the ‘Artworld’ of Musicians.
	05/07

	
	
	

	
	Noted
	Following receipt of additional information, Professor Massara had reconsidered the following application and taken Chair’s action not to approve it:

(a) Dr Claudia Vickers (Department of Biological Sciences) - Academic Transfer Agreement for Tobacco Genome Database Access
	06/07


	5
	DECLARATION OF INTERESTS BY MEMBERS OF ETHICS COMMITTEE
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	None.
	07/07

	
	
	
	

	6
	APPLICATIONS FOR ETHICAL APPROVAL FROM (EC/07/1):
	

	
	
	
	

	
	(a)
	Mrs Geraldine Davis (Department of Health and Human Sciences) - Bioscience knowledge and the registered nurse:  an exploratory study of nurses starting a Nurse Prescriber programme
	08/07

	
	
	
	

	
	Resolved
	The applicant should be advised that the Committee would be content to give a favourable ethical opinion of the research subject to receiving a complete response to the following points that were raised.

1. The title of the project given on the application for ethical approval, the research proposal, the consent form and the participant information sheet do not currently match.  These should be amended so that the same title of the research is used throughout the documentation.

2. The applicant should be asked how she proposes to store the data and how she will ensure that it is kept confidential.  This information should also be included on the consent form.

3. The Committee would like to see a statement on the consent form along the lines of “Participation in this research will not impact on any final assessment.”.
Following receipt of additional information, Professor Massara will reconsider the application and take Chair’s action.
	

	
	
	
	

	
	(b)
	Professor John Ermisch (Institute for Social and Economic Research) - People’s Trust:  A Survey-Based Experiment
	09/07

	
	
	
	

	
	Resolved
	The application should be approved.  However, the applicant should be asked to submit a copy of the introductory letter and consent form.
	

	
	
	
	

	
	(c)
	Dr Paul Iganski (Department of Sociology) - Freedom of expression, the criminal law, and the politics of identity
	10/07

	
	
	
	

	
	Resolved
	The applicant should be advised that the Committee would be content to give a favourable ethical opinion of the research subject to receiving a complete response to the following points that were raised.

1. A clearer, more extensive description of the project should be included on the consent form.

2. The applicant should be asked what will happen to the recordings made once they are no longer required.  A statement about the period for which the recordings are to be retained and what will happen to them after that should be included on the consent form.

3. The applicant should be asked whether it is the case that, once he moves beyond “key individuals from minority ethic and faith communities who have provided public commentary on matters of hate speech”, the procedures will not cause distress.  The Committee were concerned that he should be ready to deal with this in the event that it occurs. 
Following receipt of additional information, Professor Massara will reconsider the application and take Chair’s action.
	

	
	
	
	

	
	(d)
	Dr Ramaswamy Palaniappan and Cota Navin Gupta (Department of Computer Science) - Authentication System Using Brain’s Electrical Response Patterns to Focused Visual Stimuli
	11/07

	
	
	
	

	
	Resolved
	The applicants should be advised that the Committee would be content to give a favourable ethical opinion of the research subject to receiving a complete response to the following points that were raised.

1. The flyers and the “General Information for Volunteers” sheet include some exclusion criteria.  These should also be listed on the consent form so that participants sign to confirm that they are not taking medication that may affect alertness and have no history of stroke, epilepsy or neural disorders.

2. There is an inconsistency in the information provided in the application for approval, the consent form, the participant information sheet and the proposal about the number of sessions and the length of time each session will take.  This should be corrected.

3. The Committee would like to see information about how the anonymity of participants will be protected, how data will be stored and for how long data will be stored. 
Following receipt of additional information, Professor Massara will reconsider the application and take Chair’s action.
	

	
	
	
	

	
	(e)
	Dr Ramaswamy Palaniappan  (Department of Computer Science) - EEG Entrainment Using Binaural Waves
	12/07

	
	
	
	

	
	Resolved
	The applicant should be advised that the Committee would be content to give a favourable ethical opinion of the research subject to receiving a complete response to the following points that were raised.

1. The flyers and the “General Information for Volunteers” sheet include some exclusion criteria.  These should also be listed on the consent form so that participants sign to confirm that they are not taking medication that may affect alertness and have no history of stroke, epilepsy, neural disorders or panic attack.  The list should be consistent throughout the documentation.
2. There is an inconsistency in the information provided in the application for approval, the consent form, the participant information sheet and the proposal about the duration of each session.  In places the duration is stated as one hour and in others it is 30 minutes.  This should be corrected.

3. The Committee would like to see information about how the anonymity of participants will be protected in terms of anonymisation of data, how data will be stored and for how long data will be stored. 
Following receipt of additional information, Professor Massara will reconsider the application and take Chair’s action.
	

	
	
	
	


	
	(f)
	Dr Ramaswamy Palaniappan  (Department of Computer Science) - A Study on the Fundamental Issues in Brain Signal Biometrics
	13/07

	
	
	The applicant should be advised that the Committee would be content to give a favourable ethical opinion of the research subject to receiving a complete response to the following points that were raised.

1. The flyers and the “General Information for Volunteers” sheet include some exclusion criteria.  These should also be listed on the consent form so that participants sign to confirm that they are not taking medication that may affect alertness and have no history of stroke, epilepsy, neural disorders or panic attack.  The list should be consistent throughout the documentation.

2. There is an inconsistency in the information provided in the application for approval, the consent form, the participant information sheet and the proposal about the number of sessions.  In places the requirement is one session and in others “a few such sessions”.  This should be corrected.

3. The Committee would like to see information about how the anonymity of participants will be protected in terms of anonymisation of data, how data will be stored and for how long data will be stored. 
Following receipt of additional information, Professor Massara will reconsider the application and take Chair’s action.
	

	
	
	
	

	
	(g)
	Dr Massimo Poesio, Dr Brian Murphy and Dr Heba Lakany (Department of Computer Science) - Spectral Analysis of Category Specific Knowledge
	14/07

	
	
	
	

	
	
	The applicants should be advised that the Committee would be content to give a favourable ethical opinion of the research subject to receiving a complete response to the following points that were raised.

1. There is a discrepancy between the payments to participants included on the consent form (£7 per hour) and the recruitment flyers (£6 per hour).  These should match.

2. If subjects who have a neurological impairment or an allergy to conductive gel are to be excluded, there should be a statement about this on the consent form so that participants are required to sign to confirm that they have neither a neurological impairment nor an allergy.

Following receipt of additional information, Professor Massara will reconsider the application and take Chair’s action.
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Resolved
	The Committee had a discussion about the research undertaken in the Brain Interface Laboratory, in particular the research area of biometric recognition.  They had a number of concerns relating to the moral and political implications of the research and the future uses of such research.  They agreed that interdisciplinary discussion should be encouraged so that the researchers might be aware of the views and concerns that might be held by those in other disciplines.  The Committee asked Professor Massara to discuss the issues with the Head of the Department of Computer Science.
	15/07

	
	
	
	


	7
	NEW UNIVERSITY GUIDELINES FOR ETHICAL APPROVAL OF RESEARCH INVOLVING HUMAN PARTICIPANTS (EC/07/2)
	

	
	
	

	
	Received
	A draft of the proposed

1. “Guidelines for Ethical Approval of Research Involving Human Participants”; and
2. “Application for Ethical Approval of Research Involving Human Participants”.

for comment and discussion.  
	16/07

	
	
	
	

	
	Resolved
	A Working Party should be established to discuss further the necessary changes to the procedures for applying for ethical approval and should bring forward proposals for Ethics Committee to consider.  The membership of the Working Party would be:
Professor Jules Pretty (Chair)
Professor Gill Green
Professor Steve Pudney
Professor Riccardo Russo
Ms Sarah Manning-Press
	17/07

	
	
	
	

	8
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
	

	
	
	

	
	Noted
	A training day for members of the Ethics Committee has been arranged for Friday 25 May 2007 starting at 9.00 am.  The training will be provided by Professor Hazel Biggs, Professor of Medical Law at Lancaster University, and Mrs Jenny Billings, a research fellow at the Centre for Health Services Studies at the University of Kent.
	18/07

	
	
	
	

	
	Noted
	The Chair thanked Ms Nike Akinde and Mr Richard Doughty for their contributions to the Ethics Committee during their term of office.
	19/07

	
	
	
	

	9
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
	

	
	
	

	
	Noted
	Thursday 25 October 2007 at 2.00 pm in the Council Room (Room 6.02).
	20/07

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


Sarah Manning-Press
Research Governance and Planning Manager
22 June 2007
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